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Text of D.O. Letter dated 19-6-2022 of Hon’ble Chief Minister of 

Tamil Nadu to Hon’ble Chief Minister of Kerala requesting to 

intervene and urge to direct the authorities concerned to maintain 

the storage of Siruvani dam upto FRL i.e., 878.50m in future.  

Siruvani Dam is the prime source of water to Coimbatore city. 

Presently, out of the total water requirement of 265 MLD for Coimbatore 

Municipal Corporation, 101.40 MLD is to be supplied from the scheme 

with Siruvani dam as source. The agreement for the project was entered 

into between the Government of Tamil Nadu and the Government of 

Kerala on 19.08.1973 for supply of water not exceeding 1.30 TMC 

annually (1st July to 30th June) to the erstwhile Coimbatore Municipal 

Town for drinking water purpose for 99 years. 

The Kerala irrigation department is maintaining the maximum water 

level of Siruvani dam at 877.00m instead of the Full Reservoir Level (FRL) 

at 878.50m as stipulated in the interstate agreement. Lowering of the 

water level by 1.5m, results in shortage of 122.05 MCFT of water, which 

is 19% of the total storage. This creates difficulties in catering to the 

needs of Coimbatore city in summer months. 
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For the past six years, the state has received water only in the 

range of 0.484 TMC to 1.128 TMC, as against 1.30 TMC stipulated in the 

agreement. Our team has been continuously requesting the officials from 

your side to take the necessary steps to restore water storage upto the 

FRL. I have also written to you personally on this issue, vide D.O. Letter 

2nd cited.  However, so far no steps have been taken by the Irrigation 

Department of Kerala to restore the storage to FRL.              

Considering the water shortage faced by Coimbatore city, I once 

again solicit your personal intervention in this matter and urge you to 

direct the authorities concerned to maintain the storage of Siruvani dam 

upto FRL i.e., 878.50m in future. Only this step can help us to meet the 

water requirement of Coimbatore city and its suburbs. I look forward to a 

positive response in this regard. 
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